

Dear Graduate:

Thank you again for submitting your application for graduation. Final grades and GPA calculations will be posted on Monday, May 5, 2025. On this day, we will conduct a final review of graduation applications to confirm that you have indeed met all graduation requirements. This includes: 1) successful completion of any courses that were in progress for this term, 2) all applicable transfer credit was received if you were using credit from another college to help satisfy some of your requirements, 3) you met the minimum 2.0 program GPA requirement, and 4) you satisfied all financial commitments to the College. The purpose of this letter is to inform you about graduation requirements and the graduation ceremony.

Graduation Requirements

Candidates who do not have at least a GPA of 2.00 or better in their program of study or who have not completed all course requirements by the end of spring 2025 will not be permitted to graduate. Candidates who have completed all academic requirements but have not satisfied all of their financial commitments to the College will not be permitted to graduate.

Commencement Ceremony

The spring 2025 commencement ceremony will take place Monday, May 12, 6 p.m., at Littlejohn Coliseum, located at 219 Perimeter Road on Clemon University's campus. Graduates must arrive by 5 p.m. in order to participate in the ceremony. Credentials will be mailed to graduates the week of May 12 to the address printed on this letter.

What to Wear

Graduates are encouraged to dress for this event as they would for a wedding or other semi-formal event. If you plan to wear pants, consider dark pants and shoes. If you plan to wear heels, consider a low heel. A bow tie or standard dress tie with a white dress shirt is appropriate. Dark dresses or dress suits, dark skirts or trousers and a blouse are also appropriate. Suit jackets are not required. No jeans or sneakers please.

Accommodations

If you or your guest(s) have mobility issues and need accommodations for the commencement ceremony, please notify the Registrar's Office via email at graduation@tctc.edu.

<u>Tickets</u>

Tickets are not required. The commencement ceremony will be live streamed for those who cannot attend in person. A link to the live stream can be found on our website: tctc.edu/gradlinks.

Parking

Graduates and their guests must park in the unrestricted employee spaces or orange commuter spaces in lots C11, E22 or E2. A parking map can be found on our website: tctc.edu/gradlinks. Signage will also be posted indicating where to park.

Note: If you are graduating in your declared major and you plan to continue your studies at ICTC, you must meet with a Success Coach prior to the last day of classes for the spring 2025 semester to continue enrollment. Success Coaches are located on the first floor of Ruby Hicks Hall on the Pendleton Campus.

If you have questions regarding graduation, please contact the Registrar's Office at 864-646-8282 option 1 or graduation@tctc.edu.

Best Regards, Registrar's Office